
 
This project will be replacing the existing 
2 lane bridge over the Norfolk Southern 
Railroad with a 3-lane bridge consisting 
of two 12’ through lanes, a 14’ two-way 
left-turn lane, two 10’ shoulders, and a 
6’ sidewalk on the east side of the 
bridge. A roadway closure of up to 60 
days is anticipated to reduce the 
footprint of the project and the impact to 
the traveling public. 
 
Some additional right of way and/or 
easements will be required.  The 
department is very interested in the 
potential social, economic and 
environmental effects of this project; 
therefore, any comments from groups, 
individuals, public officials or agencies 
relative to these effects, both positive 
and negative, will be considered during 
development of plans and all 
subsequent environmental studies. 
 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

PROJECT: BR-0007(546), TUSCALOOSA COUNTY 
 

Replace Bridge (BIN 005140) on  
AL-7 (US-11) Over Norfolk Southern Railroad 

 

 
 
 
  

 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

PROJECT SITE 

Submit your comments by January 14, 2022 
 
Online Comment Form: www.ALDOTinvolved.com 
  
Email: us11-rrbridge-comments@dot.state.al.us 
  
Phone: (205)554-2446 to leave a comment (Limit 3 minutes) 
  
Mail comments to:  Mr. David Kemp 

Region Preconstruction Engineer 
   Alabama Department of Transportation 
   204 Marina Drive, Suite 100 
   Tuscaloosa, AL 35406 
  
Comment Forms available in office: Due to COVID-19 
precautions paper comment forms are available by appointment 
only. Please call Mr. David Kemp at (205)562-3106 to schedule. 
 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 
 

Website: 
www.ALDOTinvolved.com 
“US-11 Railroad Bridge” 

The Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT) is currently in the preliminary engineering phase of 
replacing the bridge over Norfolk Southern Railroad in Tuscaloosa County. The purpose of this project is 
to replace a functionally obsolete structure to satisfy current and future traffic volumes.  Information about 
this project is available for the public to review and comment. Your comments may be provided by mail, 
email, or online form as described below. Your comments on the proposed project must be submitted by 
January 14, 2022. 
 

https://www.dot.state.al.us/news/publicinvolvement.html
mailto:us11-rrbridge-comments@dot.state.al.us

